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From: Submit Appeal <Submit.Appeal@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>

Sent: 17 October 2022 16:00

To: VE.RT

Subject: APP/C3105/W/22/3304021 - Howes Lane, Bicester

Dear Sarah Avery,

Please find below third party comment regarding appeal reference APP/C3105/W/22/3304021 that the Council has 
received.

Kind regards
Matt

Matthew Swinford
Appeals Administrator
Development Management
Communities Directorate
Cherwell District Council
Direct Dial 01295 221889
matthew.swinford@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cherwell.gov.uk%2F&amp;data=05%7C0
1%7CVE.RT%40planninginspectorate.gov.uk%7C0c48f3ac1ba2475c2cea08dab05034b9%7C5878df986f8848ab93229
98ce557088d%7C0%7C0%7C638016155771749688%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQI
joiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&amp;sdata=lB9Y7ty9zOyzIzzzQJ0BnWh2R78U
nnJhRQpII8PNvgQ%3D&amp;reserved=0

My usual working hours are: Monday to Friday, 08.45am to 17:15pm.

Follow us:
Find us on Facebook 
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fcherwelldistrictcounci
l&amp;data=05%7C01%7CVE.RT%40planninginspectorate.gov.uk%7C0c48f3ac1ba2475c2cea08dab05034b9%7C587
8df986f8848ab9322998ce557088d%7C0%7C0%7C638016155771749688%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoi
MC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&amp;sdata=NoouMJ3D
rPWkfTXzKUwcIT2GBTgO9rMeekyD2LdZ%2F%2FA%3D&amp;reserved=0
Follow us on Twitter @Cherwellcouncil

Planning and Development services can be contacted as follows: Development Management  - planning@cherwell-
dc.gov.uk;  Building Control - building.control@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Planning Policy - planning.policy@cherwell-
dc.gov.uk; Conservation - design.conservation@cherwell-dc.gov.uk.  For the latest information on Planning and 
Development please visit 
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cherwell.gov.uk%2F&amp;data=05%7C0
1%7CVE.RT%40planninginspectorate.gov.uk%7C0c48f3ac1ba2475c2cea08dab05034b9%7C5878df986f8848ab93229
98ce557088d%7C0%7C0%7C638016155771749688%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQI
joiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&amp;sdata=lB9Y7ty9zOyzIzzzQJ0BnWh2R78U
nnJhRQpII8PNvgQ%3D&amp;reserved=0

-----Original Message-----
From: jlhope
Sent: 17 October 2022 15:00
To: Submit Appeal <Submit.Appeal@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: Appeal following refusal of a planning application
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[You don't often get email from jlhope1964@yahoo.co.uk. Learn why this is important at 
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

F.A.O Matthew Swinford
Appeal Ref: APP/C3105/W/22/3304021

Dear Matthew
I write to advise that I very strongly oppose the proposed planning  application by Albion Land, location Axis J9 
Phase 3, Howes Lane, Bicester.

My house is next to Howes Lane and with the already industrial growth near this road the volume of traffic along 
this road, especially HGV lorries has greatly increased, both day and night, it is non stop and unbearable. Internal 
doors in my house shake, I am getting cracks in the walls which I have been told is due to the vibration of the cars, 
lorries and buses going at speed down this road, it wakes me up almost every night, there is increased air pollution 
which along with the noise puts me off from sitting in my garden, especially when due to the volume of traffic it is all 
at a stand still, it is seriously having an affect on my mental health and I know I am not alone when I say this.  
Allowing this planning application to go through will further greatly increase traffic down this road and the buildings 
will tower over the housing estate causing lack of privacy and light pollution.

Cherwell District Council MUST take into consideration the further affect this planning application will have on the 
residents living here, such buildings should not be allowed to be built next to residential housing estates.

There have been petitions to get Howes Lane moved and I believe money was allocated to have this done but then it 
was decided the money would be better spent on building further houses elsewhere !!!

I really can’t stress to you how bad it is living next to this road, again it really does affect my mental health, causes 
me lack of sleep due to noise and greatly increases pollution.
Please listen to the people in this area and do not allow this application to go through and cause us more misery.

Yours sincerely

Joan Hope

Sent from my iPhone

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You 
should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender 
immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it 
cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your 
own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not 
impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..




